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2018 Mansfield Shrine Club East/West Shrine Game Party
The Mansfield Shrine club held their second annual East/West Shrine Game Party at the Buffalo Wild 

Wings in Ontario. Ohio. They had 57 attendees including Brothers from Mansfield #35, Venus Lodge #152 
and Prince Hall Pride of Ohio #80. Having a great time together they secured three (3) Blue Lodge peti-
tions, Two (2) Al Koran petitions and they raised $1000 for Al Koran Transportation Fund and $1000 for 

Shriners Hospital for Children - Cincinnati. 
Great job Guys!
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The next regular monthly Business Meeting at Al Koran 
Shrine Center is on Monday, March 19th, 2018 at 7:00 
PM. Dinner at 6:00 PM - reservations a MUST and are 
due by noon on Friday before the meeting.

My fellow Nobles, 

Well, it is starting to get interesting. I would like 
to thank the members of the Divan and their La-
dies who attended SHC-Erie, on February 21st , as 
Al Koran was the featured Temple for the month. 
Congratulations to the Crooked River Hillbilly 
Clan for a great Chili cook-off. If you weren’t 
there, you were probably talked about, and you 
missed some great chilis. 

Once again, we will be selling onions, they usually arrive the first week 
of May, so now is the time to get your onion chairman in place. We would 
really refer to only deal with one person from each of the Clubs and Units. 
For you Noble who would like to order onion, please do so through a Club 
or Unit. Our onion sales have increased over the last few years and this is 
still a worthwhile endeavor and fundraiser. 

As I had indicated earlier in the year, I have arranged with Tad Mor’s 
Potentate, Illustrious Sir David Gomes, to combine a few events with Al 
Koran. One of them will be the Family Picnic. We will be utilizing their 
facility for their event which is scheduled for June 10. The Family Picnic 
at Al Koran has always been a well-attended event and combining with 
Tad Mor Shriners will only enhance the event. I hope I can count on your 
support. I will be asking or more assistance as the event nears. 

I encourage all Clubs and Units to continue with their successful events. I 
wish I could attend them all, however, I still haven’t figured out how to be 
in two places at the same time, and I believe there was a significant move-
ment started not to allow me to clone myself. (Probably a good thing). I 
also encourage the Clubs and Units to try some new things and invite new 
people to attend them . We have had success in attracting new members by 
inviting them to our events. 

Finally, you should be receiving your Sportsman’s Raffle ticket shortly. 
This will be Al Koran’s primary fund raiser for 2018. The Divan and I 
need your assistance to make this a success. So please help out. 

For those of you that submit materials for the monthly newsletter 
- the Al Koran News: It is important that I receive your letters, ads 
and photos in a timely manner, so that I can assemble the newsletter 
with enough time for artwork, layout, printing & mailing. I have a 
deadline of the “2nd Wednesday” each month to allow this sched-
ule. Thank You, Roger Neff P.P., Editor & Publisher

From the Potentate
Thomas Klecan

Thomas Klecan
Illustrious Potentate
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Divan Directory
Illustrious Potentate
Thomas Klecan P.P.
C: 440 520-8101
Email: klecantom@hotmail.com

Chief Rabban
Mark Bollinger 
C: 440 429-7094 
Email: mjbollinger62@gmail.com)
 
Assistant Rabban
Ronn Murphy
C: 216 702-6785
Email: murphyrm@cox.ne
 
High Priest & Prophet
Terry Hamilton P.P. 
C: 419 651-9720 
Email: hambone1@zooninternet.net)

Oriental Guide
Thomas Joseph
c: (440) 263-3981
Email: tj_638@aol.com)

Treasurer
Jay Flack
Res: 440 655-1747
Cell: 440 665-1747
E-mail: jayflack@yahoo.com
treasurer@alkoranshriners.com

Recorder
Robert Berteau 
C: 216 337-9049 
E-mail: rdb379@sbcglobal.net
or: recorder@alkoranshriners.com

Paper Deadline!

  All submissions must be
in to Al Koran by the 7th day 
of the month preceding publi-
cation. Email files & photos to:
rneff@rencomm-ad.com

Calendar of Events
March 4 - Hillbilly Chili Cook-off - 2:00 PM in Fez Room

March 13 - Divan & Board of Directors Meeting

March 17 - Happy St. Patrick’s Day

March 19 - Regular Monthly Meeting at Al Koran

Congratulation New And
Returning Nobles

Welcome!
Creations on January 15
Noble Joseph Keverns

Noble Allen Kinney
Noble Duane Miller
Noble Adam Nagle

Noble Anthony Ripepi, Jr
Noble Charles Roesch

Noble Johathon Widrig
 

Restorations
Noble Larry Fritinger

Noble Gary Mishey
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When the Great Architect 
calls, then

Our friends obey,
and fold their tents and steal 

away.
To the land where the crystal waters flow,
Where the beautiful Palms of the Great 

Architect grow.

January 2018 Membership
January 1st              1,052 Regular             5 Associates
Creations	 7	 0
Affiliations	 0	 0
Restorations	 2	 0
Demits	 0	 0
Deaths	 3	 0
Suspensions	 33	 0

January 31st            1,058 Regular             5 Associates
Total Membership as of January 31st, 2018  1,063 Nobles

In Memoriam
January 2018

Richard Deutsch
Robert Knall

Clyde PattersonIllustrious Sir Tom Klecan in his capacity as SHC-
Erie Board Member presents a check to Hospital 

Chairman Jim McKinney.

Even good men can be better...
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Shriners East/West Football

Caught at the Game are Nobles Kirk Hopkins, Gary 
Brookins, their Ladies, and Gordon Hastler P.P. Also 
present, but not in photo,  were Jack Conner P.P. and 
Oriental Guide Tom Joseph and his Lady Collen.

Kirk got a chance to meet Alec Cabacungan - 
Shriner’s greatest sports fan and spokes person.
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Transportation Unit
We would appreciate continued donations of aluminum 
cans and copper. We remain grateful for Nobles and 
others who bring cans and copper to the Shrine Center. 
All these efforts help the Children’s Transportation 
Fund and or mission to get our kids to our hospitals for 
the care they need.
Al Koran also needs Drivers to transport our Children 
to our hospitals. If you would consider volunteering as 
a Driver  please contact Mike Davison at (440) 546-
9866. Share the experience with your wife or a friend 
... they won’t be the same for the experience of being 
to one of our Hospitals. Drivers are not required to 
belong to the Transportation Unit.... but you would be 
welcome.
Thom Sabados, President
John Tascar, Treasurer

New Chief Terry Hamilton hit the ground running in 
February and the talk of a number of events across 
a wide spectrum was exciting. Current Members 
- curious Shriners  and especially the new Nobles 
are welcome to visit the club to learn about some 
field trips. Plans are moving forward for field trips 
including fishing charters, The Salmon Derby, bird 
hunting behind dogs, range pistol shooting and even 
a trip to the FBI gun vault here in Cleveland.

Hunters are going to raffle off a limited edition 
Shriners Commemorative Henry Rifle - engraved 
just for Shriners. The drawing will be at our annual 
spaghetti dinner and “turkey shoot”.

Join us in the Fez Room by 7:30 on March 13th 
... lets get excited about a good year of outdoor 
activities...

Hunters
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Drivers’ Corner
The following volunteers have driven 

children to and from the Shriners Hospitals 
during the month of January.

JANUARY
Number of van trips for month 10
Number of van trips for year 10
Van Miles for month 3478
Van miles for year 3478

THANK YOU DRIVERS  for your help.      You are to be commended

Date Hosp Van Miles Driver Driver
1/5/18 Erie Lorain 260 Scott Croxford Gail Goldoftas

Month Total 260

1/2/18 Erie Eastside 221 Fred Freer Mary Freer
1/29/18 Cinn Eastside 771 Mike Davison Tom Munro

Month Total 992

1/30/18 Erie HQ 264 Jack Watson Debbie Saiter
1/31/18 Erie HQ 259 Wayne Angstrom Sandy Angstrom

Month Total 523

1/8/18 Erie Mansfield 410 Brian Bloom Dan Smith
1/25/18 Erie Mansfield 420 Brian Bloom Edna Fisher

Month Total 830

1/5/18 Erie Youngstown 287 Jerry Carden Ted Lyda
1/15/18 Erie Youngstown 279 Tom Halden Ted Underhill
1/25/18 Erie Youngstown 307 Fred Dezee Bill Early Bob Seeger

Month Total 873
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What’s New in Erie! 
January 2018 

 
Shriners Hospitals for Children — Erie hosts Groundbreaking 
Ceremony 
Shriners Hospitals for Children — Erie recently hosted a groundbreaking cer-
emony to launch construction on space for a new state-of-the-art EOS Imag-
ing system. The first of it’s kind in 
the region, EOS Imaging System 
will be operational by spring. The 
Erie Shriners Medical Center 
raised $1.4 million to secure the 
system. Tim  Hofius, P.P., Zem 
Zem Shriners and Lady Anne also 
presented a check for $104,000, 
which was proceeds from the 
First Lady Project, to be applied 
to the system. 
 
EOS Imaging allows clinicians to 
provide patients with the most accurate diagnoses, while also limiting their 

exposure to harmful radiation. EOS pro-
vides a picture of the full skeleton to show 
natural, weight-bearing posture (either 
sitting or standing) and allows clinicians 
to see the interaction between joints, mus-
cles and bones. The head-to-toe image is 
detailed and higher quality than conven-
tional x-rays and EOS uses up to 90% less 
radiation than a conventional x-ray and 
around 35-50% less than a digital radiog-
raphy x-ray. 
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around 35-50% less than a digital radiog-
raphy x-ray. 
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EOS Imaging is especially valuable for many of the patient populations treat-
ed at the Erie Shriners Medical Center. It is ideally suited for pediatric pa-
tients who have conditions that require multiple x-rays, such as patients with 
scoliosis. Scoliosis patients may received 3-4 x-rays each year to monitor 
their spinal curve. The cumulative reduction in radiation is especially im-
portant to them, as well as patients with limb deficiencies, hip dysplasia and 
cerebral palsy who have many x-rays taken throughout their course of treat-
ment.  
 
 
New Treatment for Scoliosis Available at the Erie Shriners Medical 
Center 
Shriners Hospitals for Children — Erie re-
cently announced a new treatment offering 
for patients with scoliosis. The Scoliosis 
Specific Exercise program (SSE) is led by 
Brittany Ziegler, PT, DPT.  The program is 
primarily used to treat patients with  ado-
lescent idiopathic scoliosis and offers exer-
cises tailored to each patient’s spine curva-
ture with the goal to return the curved 
spine to a more natural position. 

 
 

$7500 for Wheelchair Program 
Rent One and the Great Expectations 
Foundation recently made a donation 
of $7500 to be applied to the wheel-
chair program at the Erie Shriners 
Medical Center. The money will be used 
to purchase appropriate adaptive 
equipment for patients. 
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Anne Hofius, First Lady of Zem Zem Shriners is acknowledged and congratulated by SHC-Erie Adminis-
trator Mary Jane Antoon. Looking on at the “wall breaking” ceremony (L to R) is Tim Hofius 2017 Poten-
tate of Zem Zem, Board Chairman Jim McKinney, Radiology Manager  Lori Rudert, Board Secretary Tom 

Kish P.P. of Tadmor, Board Treasurer Roger Neff P.P. of Al Koran, and the current Potentate of Tadmor 
David Gomes. Lincoln - in the hard hat is a patient and he helped with the wall breaking.
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Four Square Home Inspections
Fred Freer, Noble

6736 Eastgate Drive
Mayfield, OH 44143

fred@foursquarehomeinspections.com
440-446-8000

440-668-2400 (Cell)
440-446-8075 (Fax)

Professional Home Inspections That Bring 
Knowledge and Peace of Mind to Homeowners.

Serving Greater Cleveland and Northeastern Ohio
www.foursquarehomeinspections.net

Providing Professional
Home Inspection Services for Over a Dozen Years

Céad Mile Fáilte.  Join us for a pre-St. Patrick’s 
Day celebration at the Cleveland Yachting Club on 
Wednesday, March 14, 2018.  Join in the fellow-
ship and fun!  Become a Club member and there 
will be no Club dues for the first year and even 
better, your first dinner will be on the Club. Oasis 
starts at 5:30 PM.  Dinner is at 6:15 PM and offers 
two main course selections, as well as a vegetarian 
selection, all superbly prepared by the Cleveland 
Yachting Club. There is always after-dinner enter-
tainment. Call your reservations in to George and 
Peggy Everden at 440-799-8825.  They will tell you 
what the menu selections are.  Lakewood Shrine 
Club meets on the second Wednesday of each month 
except for July and August.
We would love to have you join us.

Lakewood Shrine Club Crooked River Hillbilly Clan #16

Wein like to congratulate and invite all da new 
Nobles and their ladies ta join us fur our pot luck 
on Wednesday, March 28th. Rabban of the Clan 
Richard Metzler , Keeper of the Cob Jim Huff, 
Keeper of the quill John Larson, and Keeper of the 
Still Jack Conner are hankering to visit some and 
work on Clan events for this here year. The vittles 
are good with the warmer weather helping the 
collection of road kill. Put your second best pair of 
overalls (best ones for Sundays and birthdays) on 
and come sit a spell.

FOR SALE
1997 HARLEY-DAVIDSON FLHTCU SHRINE 

EDITION MOTORCYCLE
ORIGINAL OWNER, 12,739 MILES, EXTRA 

CHROME AND LIGHTS
PHIL WELCE – 330-727-0582
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From the Recorder
Greetings Nobles,
As of this writing we are enjoying some warmer temperatures, still cold but warmer than a few weeks ago. We are also 

enjoying the Olympics on TV and hopefully cheering on the USA, since I am a big hockey fan have son and grandson 
play I will be watching this week. Peg and I are laying low for a while due to her bi-lateral knee replacement on January 
22, surgery was very successful and she is in therapy every other day, she is not happy about that but she will thank those 
involved when it is over. Thanks to all you Nobles who remembered her with cards and calls it really made her cheerful. 
Al Koran has been planning activities for you to enjoy, first is the annual Hillbilly chili cook-off on March 4, see flyer in 

this magazine for all details. The Sportsman raffle will again be held at Lake County Fairgrounds on September 22, please 
come out and support this fundraising event for our Transportation fund. All Noble will be receiving tickets to sell or buy 
so please consider this worthwhile event and come out for a day of food, fun and fellowship. The yearly Ohio Shrine 
Association meeting will be held at the Kalahari Resort in Sandusky April 27 and 28, since it is close to us please try to 
attend, call the office for details and reservation. We will again have our ceremonial in the fall with a date to be announced, 
please come out and support the degree cast and those new members, petitions are always welcomed during the year. 
Speaking of petitions your Divan and BOD have voted to extend the 2018 petition fees to $50 thru December 31, so seek 
out those who would make a good Shriner and invite him to an event and then get his petition, merit jewel points awarded 
for signers.  
Nobles dues are still coming in but slowly, if you have not paid your 2018 dues please DO IT NOW, Tampa will be 

sending our reminder notices and you may have already received yours, if you are unable to pay your dues please 
give me a call in the office and we can make some arrangement so we don’t lose you as a member. We did suspend 33 
from membership on December 31 and if you were suspended restoration is simple but you need to call the office for 
information, if you know of someone who was suspended please speak to them about restoration. 
Nobles, we did create 39 new Nobles during 2017 and my thanks to the membership committee and all those Nobles who 

brought in a petition or two, Al Koran has been awarded the Silver award for 2017 meaning our total loss was lower than 
2%. We created 7 more new Nobles at our January meeting so welcome to those new members; please join a club or unit to 
further enjoy your Shrine membership.   
In closing I would ask all to come out to a monthly meeting during 2018, MAKE THE EFFORT TO BE PART OF THE 

SOLUTION FOR THE FUTURE OF AL KORAN. 

 
Fraternally,
Robert D. Berteau
Recorder  
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Cemetery Memorials, Cremation Products, Garden Art
Custom Stone Engraving & Signage

4202 Mayfield Road, South Euclid, Ohio 44121
14110 Brookpark Road, Brook Park, Ohio 44135

Eastside Office: 216-382-8150 • Westside Office: 216-267-8585
Web: www.jcmemorials.com • Fax: 216-381-7635

Al Koran Boosters  “Al Koran Boosters” help to defray the cost of publishing and mailing our 
magazine. To be a “Booster” please send a check, payable to Al Koran, for $10 per person listed to Al Koran Head-
quarters. Names are listed for one year, after which it is time to renew. Renewal dates are shown after your name.

Emil Ardvison ......................... 4/18
Janelle Fyfe.............................  4/18
Barbara Fyfe............................  4/18
Lois Wolfenden ....................... 4/18
Ray Bishop .............................. 4/18 
Dan Frenz................................. 5/18 
Ken & Peg Dezman ................ 5/18
Charles & Bonnie Erickson..... 5/18
Edward Heller ......................... 5/18 
Ken & Peg Dezman ................ 5/18
Charles & Bonnie Erickson  ... 5/18 
Norm & Phyllis Melchreit ...... 5/18
Audrey Schmitt ....................... 5/18
Bruce Miller ............................ 6/18
Ralph & Eda Thadeus ............. 6/18
John & Joanne Larson ............. 6/18
John Tascar  ............................. 7/18
Ed & Dorothy Dietz  ............... 7/18
Chuck & Barbara Bradler  ...... 7/18
Creighton & Winnie Bradler  .. 7/18
Evie Probert ...........................  7/18
William Donley ....................... 7/18 
Al Strodtbeck & Ginger Sorg.. 7/18
Glen Jenkins ............................ 7/18
Parker Reynolds Jr. ................. 7/18
Paul Peddie .............................. 7/18

J.C. Wm. Tattersall .................. 7/18
Leo & Judith Smith ................. 7/18
John & Diane Kohler .............. 7/18 
Donald & Merle Milmine ....... 7/18
Scott & Jana Grim ................... 7/18
Jim Lloyd ................................ 8/18
Bill Boyd & Norma MacDonald .8/18
Wayne & Sandy Angstrom ...... 8/18
Wendell & Ruth Cole............... 9/18
Ray Wohl.................................. 9/18
Dan Edgar................................ 9/18
Rose Hixenbaugh..................... 9/18
Elaine Mitsch ........................ 10/18
Lloyd L. Aufdenkamp............ 10/18
John & Margie Haught........... 10/18
Dotty Lockmiller.................... 11/18 
Richard Kleine ...................... 11/18 
Walter & Marlyn Ibele........... 11/18
John & Rose Boyd................. 11/18
Ralph & Cynthia Lindeman... 11/18
Joy Arndt................................ 11/18
Earl & Joyce Cyphert............. 11/18
Richard Kleine ...................... 11/18
Fred & Mary Freer................. 12/18
Stan & Betty Updike.............. 12/18
Arthur Moore......................... 12/18

David Scott............................. 12/18
Roger & Marylou Neff........... 12/18
Lee & Betty Pilous................. 12/18 
Michael Davison...................... 1/19
Tom & Maggie Hausser........... 1/19
Ken & Beth Weidig.................. 1/19
Elaine Fishleigh....................... 1/19
Howard Butterworth.............. 11/19 
Richard & Linda Saxby......... 11/19
Eric Butler ............................. 12/19
Gary Brookins.......................... 1/20
Roger & Jane Edgington.......... 1/19
Debbie Saiter & Fudge............. 1/19
Richard Piskura........................ 1/19
Tom & Jere Boyer.................... 1/19
Robert T. Kolar........................ 1/19
Joe Zemek................................ 1/19
John Deliman & Shirley Tipton.1/19
Richard Hoffman..................... 1/19
Elmer & Judy Rogers............... 2/19
Jim & Lois Parkinson.............. 2/19
Jim & Gladys Baldwin............. 2/19 
Ronn Murphy .......................... 1/21

BOOSTERS 	 exp. date BOOSTERS 	 exp. date BOOSTERS 	 exp. date
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               With the arrival of March, the days are getting longer; the song birds are returning to Cleveland; and the 
daffodils and crocus are emerging from the ground.  It is also time for the Al Koran Annual Onion Sale.  So get 
out there and start taking orders from your family, friends, neighbors or any other person you may happen to see.  
Commodore Ronn is looking to have a banner year for onion sales.  His goal is for the Mariners to once again be 
Al Koran’s #1 onion selling group for 2018.
               Congratulations goes out to Noble Tony Durieux, who has been installed as President of the International 
Order of Blue Gavel (IOBG).  Tony is from our sister Shrine Center Aladdin in Columbus.  The IOBG is a Mariner 
organization that is comprised of 2,055 Past Commodores from around the world.  Al Koran Mariners IOBG 
Chapter is part of District #7 comprising of yacht clubs from Ohio and Michigan.  Tony joins Al Koran Mariners 
Lou Key and Harvey Sussel who served as President of this International Past Commodore Association.  Good 
Luck Tony.
               As of this writing, Ground Hog Day, Sunshine Chairman Emil Arvidson has informed me that sick bay is 
empty and all is healthy.  Hang in there.  Spring is right around the corner.
               The Mariners March meeting will be held on Thursday, March 8, at the Edgewater Yacht Club.  We 
usually meet at 1800 hours for chow and grog with our meeting being rapped to order at 1930 hours.
               The March meeting of Al Koran Shrine will be held on Monday, March 19, at our Shrine Center at 1900 
hours.  There will be a dinner at 1800 hours prior to the meeting.  As always, reservations are requested.
               The mystery question of the month is as follows:  What famous entertainer was a hydroplane speedboat 
racing champion?  This person not only won the Gold Cup, the Silver Cup, and the President’s Cup but for four 
straight years he was the U. S. National Champion.  The surprising answer will be in the April Al Koran Shriners 
News.
               For information concerning membership or activities of the Al Koran Mariners Yacht Club, please contact 
Commodore Ronn Murphy at 216-702-6785.
To all the Al Koran Shriners and their ladies, the Mariners and our ladies wish you a Happy St. Patrick’s Day.
                                                                                                         God’s Speed

Mariner’s Log  – Bob Stanley, M.S.A.

Merit Jewel Program

The Board of Directors “Divan” made several recommendations to the Merit Jewel Committee to change some 
of the events or activities of the program that are awarded Merit Jewel points.
The Merit Jewel Committee convened to address these recommendations and agreed to make the following 
changes which will take place, effective January 1, 2018. 
	 1. All parades that are approved by the Potentate and that represent Al Koran Shrine will receive 25 		
		  points per participant.
	 2. Cancel Baldwin Wallace and Carnival Daddy tickets and replace with Sportsmen’s Raffle tickets -1 		
		  (one) point for each dollar sold.
	 3. It is the responsibility of the individual or the group leader to report the activity to the office or to Jack 	
		  Conner in order for points to be awarded.
		  As an example, we have always had a problem getting information on onion sales.
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Can We Reduce the Dues?

Over the recent years I have been approached on several occasions and asked, “why are our dues so high?”  
Our dues are what they are for several reasons. Let’s start with the out total $137.00. From that $5.00 goes to 
the hospitals. $132.00 left. 
From there another $30 goes to per capita. I can tell you from my experience and my travels, that when Impe-
rial raised the per capita several years ago, most Shrine Centers passed that additional cost on to their members, 
raising their dues another $15.00, and in some cases even more. . We did not. The sale of our building was tak-
ing place at roughly the same time, and it was the intent of the Divan to lower dues a few dollars. At that time, 
we had about 1100 members so our payment for per capita went from $16,500.00 to $33,000.00. So, unfortu-
nately, we absorbed that increase and did not pass it on to you, and in doing so we were unable to lower dues. 
That leaves Al Koran with $102.00. Which for many of you may be the highest dues you pay. With our 
membership hovering at about one thousand members, this $102.00 provides Al Koran with approximately 
$100,000.00. This is Al Korans largest source of income. The vast majority of fund raising we do is for our 
transportation fund and for the Hospitals, monies Al Koran cannot utilize for business and fraternal operations. 
So lets cut costs, right? I can personally assure you that, not only this Divan, but every Divan for close to the 
last 10 years has been doing so. Nobles, what I take from your question on dues is that you have also noticed 
that the price of goods and services is going up, in most cases faster than our incomes. Al Koran is in that 
same economic boat.  In the early 2000’s deficit spending on the part of Al Koran was in the neighborhood of 
$75,000.00 to $100,000.00 per year. The leadership of Al Koran worked hard to bring that number down, but 
until recently we were still deficit spending approximately $5,000.00 to $20,000.00, and we were cutting every-
thing we could to contain costs. 
We have been without the ownership of our building for about three years, and 2016 was the first time we actu-
ally were in the black. But not by much. It looks like 2017 will be about the same. We will be a few dollars 
ahead. The money we made on the building has been placed in low risk investments portfolio, and has mafde 
nice gains, However, that is our future, and we do not want to dip into those funds. 
So what I am trying to communicate here is that, while we are living within our means (barely), we are not in a 
position to lower our dues, and in fact, are working diligently to keep them from increasing. So while I don’t see 
any way to lower our dues I am also somewhat confident in saying that I do not see a increase in the near future. 
We started the Sportsman’s Raffle in an effort to find another funding source for Al Koran. If anything will keep 
us from having to increase dues in the foreseeable future a successful Sportsman’s Raffle is our best bet. If you 
do not want to see dues increases, please participate in selling tickets. The tickert syou sell have a direct effect 
on your dues. 

It’s Vidalia Onion Sales time.
Same great onions… same low price. Clubs and Units to your mark… get set… GO!!!!!

10# bags for $10.00 … Delivery is early May

WE NEED EVERYONE’S BEST EFFORT!
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April 2018

March 2018

Monthly
NEWSLETTER

Deadline
March 7th

Hillbillies
CHILI COOKOFF

Happy
St. Patricks

Day!

EASTER
Monthly

NEWSLETTER
Deadline
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DONATIONS TO SHRINERS
HOSPITAL for CHILDREN

Erie Ambulatory Surgical Center 
Specialty Care Unit

Massillon Shrine Club
In Memory of Bonnie Jordan

Western Reserve #71 OES
In Memory of Barbara Arndt

Jim & Diane Bayley
The Reynolds family
The Parson Family
The Bayley Family
Bill & Kay Doran

Stuart Shoaf
Sandra Woodworth
James Dale P.G.P.

Judy Helman
The Gentile Family

James Negrelli
John & Jacquelin Oberg

Mary Drazen

Donations
Processed as of January 31st, 2018

Band

Band

Band

Band

Band

Band

Band

Korvettes
Mariners
LOSNA – 

Kheedawee Court

Korvettes
Mariners
LOSNA – 

Kheedawee Court

Lakewood SC

Lakewood SC

Trumbull SC

Trumbull SC
Divan &

Board of Directors
Hunters

Divan &
Board of Directors

Hunters

Lorain SC 
Southwest SC

Mansfield-Ashland 
SC

Mansfield-Ashland 
SC

Al Koran Business 
Meeting

Al Koran Trustees 
Meeting

Al Koran Business 
Meeting

Al Koran Trustees 
Meeting

Fairview SC
Massillon SC

Fairview SC
Massillon SC Lorain SC 

Southwest SC

Eagle SC
Youngstown SC

Eagle SC
Youngstown SC

In Memory of Ill. Sir Donald 
Walker P.P.

Bob & Nancy Stanley

In Memory of Richard Deutsch
Glen Jenkins

In Memory of Robert Knall
James Lloyd

For The Kids Nutrition Fund
Ken & Beth Weidig

DONATIONS TO SHRINERS
HOSPITAL for CHILDREN

     Cincinnati 
Massillon Shrine Club

In Memory of Noah Petitt
Glen Jenkins

DONATIONS TO THE 
MILLION DOLLAR CLUB

Kirk Hopkins
Daniel H. Becker

DONATION TO THE
GENERAL FUND

Cross Roads Ventures (Ted 
Cutts)

DONATIONS TO THE 
TRANSPORTATION FUND

Kirk Hopkins
John Sheehan

VFW AMVETS Post 12

In Memory of Barbara Arndt
John Deliman & Shirley 

Tipton

In Memory of Richard 
Deutch

John Deliman & Shirley 
Tipton

Lorain County Fire Brigade
Lorain County Friday Lunch 

Bunch

In Memory of Robert Knall
Stuart Shoaf

Ruth & Emil Krug
Gary Brookins

    
In Memory of Ruth Wilson

Stuart Shoaf
John Deliman & Shirley 

Tipton

Bay SC
Hillbilly Clan

Cleveland Clowns
Transportation

Krazy Kops

Lorain Fire Brigade

Lorain Fire Brigade Divan &
Board of Directors
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Ill Sir Terry Hamilton P.P. 
issue the decree

Ill. Sir Roger P.P. con-
ducts the installation as 
the Installing Officer.

Roger congratulates new 
Chief John Deliman 
and turns the gavel and 
the meeting over to the 
Chief.

Lorain Fire Brigade has 
Installation of Officers

The Installing Team of Ill. Sir Roger Neff, P.P. , Ill. Sir Terry Hamilton P.P. and Oriental Guide Tom 
Joseph installed the 2018 Officers of the Lorain County Fire Brigade. Incoming officers are Chief - 

John Deliman, Captain - John Larson, Secretary - Scott Croxford and Treasurer - Glen Jenkins.


